
Pastor: Rev. Michael J. Morin 
Cell #: 402-937-5785 
Email: fr.mike-morin@bsc.church 
 

Assistant Pastor: Rev. Robert Froeschl 
Church #: 402-765-8258 
Email: fr.robert-froeschl@cdolinc.net  
 

Church Mailing Address:  
1720 Lake Street 
Lincoln, NE 68502 
  

Hours: 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
Church Rectory Phone #: 402-474-4249 
Church Fax Phone #: 402-474-4258 
Church Website:  
https://blessedsacramentlincoln.org  
  

Bookkeeper: Jennifer Tinsley 
jennifer@bsc.church  
 

Parish Secretary: Cindy Uhing 
cindyuhing@bsc.church 
 

Bulletin Submissions are due by 12:00 p.m.  
on Wednesdays to Cindy Uhing 
  

School Principal: Jennifer Tran 
Email: jennifer-tran@cdolinc.net 
  

School Secretary: Melissa Tvrdy 
melissa-tvrdy@cdolinc.net  
  

School Address:  
1725 Lake Street 
Lincoln, NE 6850 
  

School Phone #: 402-476-6202 

School Website: https://blessed-sacrament-school.com 
 

Weekly Mass Schedule 
Mon.-Fri.: 6:30 a.m., 8:15 a.m.  
Sat.: 8:15 a.m., 5:30 p.m. 
Sun.: 8:30 a.m., 10:00 a.m., 11:30 a.m. 
Holy Days of Obligation: As Scheduled in the Bulletin 
  

Reconciliation Schedule 
15 minutes before a.m. Masses Mon. - Sat. 
Saturday: 4:30-5:20 p.m., 6:30-7p.m. 
  

Baptisms: Baptism Instruction Class are held the 1st 
Sunday of the month at 6:30 p.m. in the school meeting 
room. Call the rectory to register for the class. 
  

Marriage Preparation: Please call the rectory for more 

information. You will need a minimum of 4 months to 

do marriage preparation, 6-12 months is preferred. 

October 15, 2023 | Twenty-Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time  

BLESSED SACRAMENT  

CATHOLIC CHURCH & SCHOOL 

October 21-22, 2023, Blessed Sacrament 
Stewardship Fair - Blessed Sacrament Parish will 
host Our Place of Hope and Promise campaign and 
Stewardship Fair the weekend of October 21st -22nd. 
Parish Groups and Committees will be available in the 
school gym after each Mass over the weekend to provide 
information on their group and answer any questions you 
may have. This is a great opportunity for you to explore all 
the great things going on and find ways to get involved at 
Blessed Sacrament. Attendees can register to win a $100 
Gift Card! “How can I repay the LORD for all the great 
good done for me?”-Psalm 116:12 
 

October 22, 2023, World Mission Sunday 
Collection - we will celebrate World Mission Sunday 
next weekend. Pope Francis invites the entire Church to 
support the mission dioceses in Africa, Asia, the Pacific 
Islands, and parts of Latin America and Europe, where 
priests, religious and lay leaders serve the world’s most 
vulnerable communities. Please keep the Pope’s missions 
in your prayers and be generous in next week’s collection 
for the Society for the Propagation of the Faith. Use the 
envelope in the bulletin or go online at www.missio.org. 
Thank you for your generosity. 

 

October 25, 2023, Eucharistic Revival 
Conference - The 2nd of our monthly 
conferences during this Year of the Eucharistic 
Revival will be Wed., Oct. 25th, 6:30 p.m. in the 

Meeting Room. Come & make a visit to the church any 
time before then to spend some time with Our Lord in the 
Blessed Sacrament and then join us for a conference on 
the Eucharist, the source & summit of our Faith. The 
conference will last about 1 hour & no snacks will be 
offered.  

mailto:fr.mike-morin@bsc.church
mailto:fr.matthew-kovar@bsc.church
https://blessedsacramentlincoln.org
mailto:Jennifer-Tran@cdolinc.net
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DATES & EVENTS: 

Mass Intentions 
Saturday - October  14th 
5:30  p.m. † Sandy Payne 
Sunday - October 15th 
8:30 a.m. Special Intention, C.P. & M.P. 
10:00 a.m. Special Intention, F.M. 
11:30 a.m. People of the Parish                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
Monday - October 16th  
6:30 a.m. † Sandy Payne 
8:15 a.m. Gail Peters 
Tuesday - October 17th 
6:30 a.m.  † Melody Heitz 
8:15 a.m. † Olga Prendes 
Wednesday - October 18th 
6:30 a.m. Special Intention, F.M. 
8:15 a.m. Special Intention, F.F. 
Thursday- October 19th 
6:30 a.m. † Vivian Lowery 
8:15 a.m. Pat Kuchta 
Friday - October 20th 
6:30 a.m. Friends & Relatives of Joe Walton 
8:15 a.m. Special Intention, F.F. 
Saturday - October  21st 
8:15 a.m. † Mary Ann Burda 
5:30  p.m. † JoAnn Pieper 
Sunday - October 22

nd
 

8:30 a.m. People of the Parish                                                                                                                                                                                                                
10:00 a.m. Daniel Johnson 
11:30 a.m. † Sandy Payne 

Parish News 

November 12, 2023, Parish Pilgrimage - In this Year 
of Eucharistic Revival, Blessed Sacrament Parish is 
planning a pilgrimage to St. Joseph’s Parish in York, NE. 
on Sunday afternoon, Nov. 12th.  
 

 A pilgrimage is meant to be an opportunity to allow the 

journey one undertakes to serve as a metaphor, if you 
will, for one’s journey in life. It brings us closer to God 
by way of a deeper awareness of where we come from 
& where we are going. With a certain penitential 
approach to the expedition, one strives to enter more 
deeply into the spiritual journey they are undertaking 
throughout their days on this earth. Though penitential 
by nature, a pilgrimage is also meant to be a good & 
even enjoyable experience.   
  

Volunteers will be available after Mass the weekends 
of Oct. 7th-8th & Oct. 14th-15th to answer any questions 
you may have and to sign you up. We plan to charter a 
bus & need a minimum number of  people to make the 
reservation. The cost is $20 per person. The pilgrimage 
will include Eucharistic Adoration, the opportunity to 
gain a plenary indulgence & to obtain a Passport 
stamp, a dessert social hour, & a Trivia game. We plan 
to leave around 1 p.m. & return at approximately 5 
p.m. The deadline to sign up is Oct. 16th. 

 

Baby Bottle Fundraiser for the Women's 
Care Center - The baby bottles will be 
available in the back of church & can be returned 
at any of the Masses through Nov. 5th in the 

collection basket. They can also be returned to the 
Rectory during the week. We ask that when returning 
the bottles do not leave them in the back of church or 
in the bride’s room. Thank you for supporting the 
Women's Care Center. 

 

LDCCW October Pro-Life Diaper 
Drive - The Lincoln Diocesan Council 
of Catholic Women (LDCCW) is 
sponsoring the 14th Annual October Pro-

Life Diaper Drive, collecting diapers throughout the 
month of October in each of the Lincoln Diocesan 
parishes. A baby in one year will use approximately 
2,100 diapers, that’s an average of only 6 diapers 
per day. The LDCCW goal is to collect 90,000 
diapers. Diaper sizes 5 and 6 are most needed. Your 
assistance is greatly appreciated. Thank you to those 
that have already donated. Listen to Spirit Catholic 
Radio for Diaper Drive announcements.   
 

October 20, 2023, PCCW Bingo - Join the Altar 
Society for a night of fun and fellowship with our 
quarterly social! We are playing Bingo this quarter. 
Bring your friends, mothers, daughters, & grand-
daughters. Halloween is around the corner, so 

Eucharistic Revival  - Exposition 
on Sundays from 12:30-5:00 p.m. 

 

"True, Our Lord hears our prayers anywhere, for He 
has made the promise, “Ask, and you shall receive”, 
but He has revealed to His servants that those who 
visit Him in the Blessed Sacrament will obtain a 
more abundant measure of grace."  -  St. Alphonsus 
Marie de Liguori 



costumes are encouraged. RSVP: https://www.sign 
upgenius.com/go/10C0D4AA8A72AA0FCC70-44 
437938-halloween 
 

October 24, 2023 - PCCW Meeting - Altar 
Society - will hold its regular meeting on Tuesday 
the 24th at 6:30 p.m. in the meeting room. Optional 
rosary at 6:10 p.m. in the Church. There is also a 
potluck for this meeting so feel free to bring a dish to 
share! Any questions contact Katie Kudron at 402-
314-2222. 

 

October 21, 28, & November 11, 24, 
2023, Husker Football Game 
Seatbacks - Volunteer Help Needed - 

Who would like to see a Free Husker Game? It is easy. 
Just work the Stadium Seats with Blessed Sacrament. 
(You will Report to the Stadium 2 1/2 hours before the 
game) Rides are given from BSS Parking Lot). Sell 
Seats before the game. Then watch the Game. At the 
end of the game, you will help pick up seats (This 
usually takes an hour). It is as simple as that. Any 
questions contact Kevin Ostdiek at 402-613-1381 or 
ostdiekk19 @allophone.com.  

 

October 29, 2023 - Volunteers & 
Trunks NEEDED For K of C Trunk 
or Treat – If there is anyone or a group 
that would like to do a Trunk at the Trunk 

or Treat that is hosted by the Knights of Columbus 
please reach out to Justin Wemhoff by text or phone 
402-440-5344. Please bring your families out for a fun 
evening of dressing up & trick or treating from 5:30-
7:30 p.m. on Sun., Oct. 29th. 

 

November 1, 2023, All Saints’ Day 
Party - Kids are invited to dress up as 
Saints for the 8:15 a.m. Holy Day Mass. 
After Mass the Saints will process 

around the church, have a group photo taken, be given a 
small holy gift & then head to the gym for a saintly party 
with games & treats! Lots of easy Saint costume ideas 
online. Questions? Text or call K of C Family Directors 
Clem & Maggie Pella 402-443-7343. Do you have 
leftover Halloween candy you’d like to donate? 
Please bring it to the Bride’s Room at Church before 9 
a.m. on Nov. 1st for the parish All Saints' Day party!  
 

November 1, 2023, Rectory Office Closed - All 
Saints Day is being observed. 

All Souls Mass Intentions: In your 
November envelope packet you will 
receive an “All Souls” envelope on which 
to write the names of your deceased loved 
ones & include money for a Mass stipend 

($10). The money from this collection is combined, 
& the Masses are offered throughout the year for 
those persons written on the envelopes (notice the 
“Poor Souls in Purgatory” Masses in the Mass 
Intentions box). The names of the people for whom 
these Masses are offered will be in the bulletin in 
November.  
 

November 5, 2023, K of C Mass for Deceased 
Parishioners - We will be holding our 
candlelight Mass for the deceased members of the 
parish who have died in the past year, on Nov. 5th at 
the 10 a.m. Mass.  

 

November 17, 2023, Trivia Night - at 
Blessed Sacrament returns Fri., Nov. 17th. 
Mark your calendar & gather your team 
of 8-10. $20 per person. To register or for 

more info contact grammieholly11@gmail.com. 
 

Scrip / RaiseRight - Did you know 
that if every adult in the Blessed 
Sacrament parish bought a $100 gift 
card to purchase groceries just once we 

would raise over $7000 for our church & school? 
Just like that! What if they did it every month for a 
year? It is a quick & easy way to support BSC 
without spending any extra money! Scan the QR 
code to get set up with an account or contact Jennie 
Korth at jenniekorth@gmail.com if you want to 
learn more!  
 

Moms in Need - The parish Pro-Life group has 
put together packets that identify resources for any 
mother who finds herself in need of assistance. 
They are located in our vestibule pamphlet rack. If 
you are a mother in need, or know of someone who 
could use this material, check the pamphlet rack for 
yellow-colored packets.  
 

Blessed Sacrament Prayer Line - Call 
Lynn at 402-477-6252 to have parish prayer 
line members intercede for your intentions.  
  

The Traveling Madonna: The Legion of Mary 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D4AA8A72AA0FCC70-44437938-halloween
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Additional News 

Spiritual Enrichment 

October 20-22 and November 24-26, 2023, 
Vocation Discernment - The Daughters of St. Paul 
will be holding vocation discernment retreats in 
Alexandria, VA (Nov. 24th-26th). We are also holding a 
virtual discernment retreat Oct. 20th-22nd. For more info, 

list of the religious women & men to pray for during 
the monthsof  Oct: & Nov. 
 

Oct. 15th-21st: Sr. Catherine Rose of the Immaculate 

Heart (Sisters of the Carmel of JMJ); Bodie Belz (St. 

Greg’s) 

Oct. 22nd-28th: Sr. Carmen Teresa of Jesus (Sisters of 

the Carmel of JMJ); Rev. Mr. Mitchell Schleiss (Mt. 

St. Mary’s) 

Oct. 29th-Nov. 4th: Sr. Maravillas of Jesus (Sisters of 

the Carmel of JMJ); Nicholas Hanus (St. Greg’s) 
 

October 15, 2023, Prayer Retreat -  Please join 
us for Behold and Beheld a 2-hour virtual prayer 
retreat in honor of Pregnancy & Infant Loss Re-
membrance Day on Sun., Oct. 15th  at 3 p.m. CST. 
Behold & Beheld, organized by  Red Bird Minis-
tries & friends, is our gift to the Church. We all 
come as families of child loss to pray with you & 
honor the life of your precious child. Registration is 
Free but required for PDF materials. To register, go 
to this link https://cs5klqcmgzw.typeform. com/to/
qMMjg79l. We are honored to pray with you on 
Oct. 15th in memory of your beloved children. St. 
Teresa of Ávila, pray for us. 
 

November 13-18, 2023, Monastic Experience - 
"Come, let us Adore! The Benedictine Sisters of 
Perpetual Adoration in Clyde, MO, will host an in-
person Monastic Experience Nov. 13th-18th. It’s an 
opportunity to experience the daily rhythm of our 
life where you can join us in singing the divine of-
fice, attend daily Mass, spend time in personal pray-
er, & open your heart to God's call by learning about 
discernment & prayer. There is no cost to at-
tend. For more info., please contact Sister Maria 
Victoria at vocation@benedictinesisters.org, call 
(660) 944-2221 ext. 127, or visit www.Benedictine 
Sisters.org & click on Vocations/Walk With Us." 

Perpetual Adoration 
 

"When we pray before the Blessed Sacrament, we 
should often take time to think about how much Jesus 
loves us and suffered for us.  Jesus' holy passion and 
death should fill us with joy and wisdom to help us love 
as He did." - St. Margaret Mary Alacoque 
 

Adorers are needed for these open hours: Sun.: 1 
a.m., 2 a.m.., 3 a.m., 4 a.m., 5 a.m., 12 Mid.; Mon.: 1 
a.m., 2 a.m., 3 a.m., 4 a.m..; Tues.: 1 a.m., 2 a.m.., 3 
a.m. (three x a month), 1 p.m.; Wed.: 2 a.m.., 12 mid; 
Thurs.: 2 a.m., 4 a.m.; Fri.: 1 a.m., 2 a.m., 3 a.m. 
(twice a month), 4 a.m. (twice a month).; Sat.: 1 a.m., 
2 a.m., 4 a.m., 11 p.m., 12 Mid; 
 

 If interested in becoming an adorer or a sub, or for 
more info, contact one of the coordinators listed be-
low: Lois Korinek-402-423-1949 - Cathy Rokke - 
402-423-6844 - Kathy Wells - 402-840-7732.  

 

Sisters & Seminarians Vocation 
Prayer Calendar for 2023 - Each 
Religious Sister, Postulant, & Seminarian 

is given a specific week during which we are encour-
aged as a parish to pray for that specific religious person 
preparing for a religious vocation. The following is a 

is pleased to make available to you a Fatima Statue, 
which you can have in your home for a week or two. If 
you or family members are ill or you have problems of 
any kind or have no problems. Please call Roni at 402-
475-5540 or Kathy at 402-840-7732 to make arrange-
ments to have the Fatima statue in your home. There is 
NO FEE. 
 

The Living Rosary - Are you one of the people who 
doesn’t have time to pray the rosary every day? Then 
the Living Rosary is the solution for you. Pray only 
one decade assigned to you and together with 19 other 
persons praying each a different mystery, you will be 
participating in the many blessings granted to those 
who pray the rosary every day. Even if you pray one 
third of the rosary daily, you are welcome to join and 
pray for the conversion of those that never have had 
faith and those who have had it but have abandoned it. 
Call Jan today, 402-438-2506, for more information or 
to become a member. 
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https://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJxUUEtzozwQ_DX4BjUaPZAOPuSzi6-cNbubl53sZUsvArYiXIDDOr9-C5xDVocezai7JbVb5oRizhZ-SYQSnCECWdRLLiWHXFikiBV6D9Jb4aUVlBjNpVo0SwSkBIAjYZTILFcV2txRMMpXaGTCoAqtPcZ28Jlt3xZhWQ_DqU_oTYJFgkXUb8CyXlc-NPHYZ6euHbwdmjZm7XkIbXucZBOXFucuJHR91S
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Thank You for your Stewardship 
Sunday Collections  (October 8, 2023) 
Envelopes                            $8,616.00 
Plate                                          469.46  
Online Giving                        6,091.50  
Total:                                $ 15,176.96 

contact www.connect.pauline.org/vocatio n-even s/.   
 

October 21, 2023, Catholic Artist Guild - The 
Catholic Artist Guild welcomes all artists in the 
Lincoln Diocese to join us for our next general group 
meeting at 9:00 a.m. on October 21st, where we will 
give updates on the website & instructions for how 
to submit your materials. If you would like to be part 
of the Core Team, you’re welcome to join us on the 
3rd Monday of each month. The Core Team’s next 
meeting is on October 16th at 8:00 p.m. For more 
information, email cagoflincoln@gmail.com. 
 

October 21, 2023, Retreat for Moms of Young 
People - will be at the Good Counsel Retreat house. 
Fr. Christian Schwenka will be giving a series of 
talks for moms of younger children. This is a day 
long retreat & babies are welcome. To sign up: http 
s://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/ymretreat  
 

October 22, 2023, Save the Date – 25th Jubilee 
Celebration – Sr. Sylvia Onyido, Daughters of the 
Sacred Passion will be celebrating her 25th Jubilee at 
1 p.m. More info. to come soon.   
 

October 26-29, 2023, S.T.A.G.E. Student 
Theatre – Auditions - for the S.T.A.G.E. Winter 
Musical, The Merchant of Tennis, will take place 
Oct. 26th-29th. A parody of Saintspeare's famous 
Merchant of Venice, this musical will teach the 
lesson of Love of Neighbor, while incorporating a 
tennis-theme throughout Venice. What could be 
better than tennis in Venice? For ages 9 & up.   
 

November 3-5, 2023, Father / Son Campout – 
will be held at Camp Kateri in McCool Junction, NE 
on Nov. 3rd-5th for boys in grades 3rd-8th. Cost is $110 
per Father/Son ($25 per additional boy). Adventure 
begins on Fri., Nov. 3rd at 6:30 p.m. with dinner at 
6:45 p.m. and ends on Nov. 5th, after 11:30 a.m. Mass. 
Register by Oct. 30th. For more information contact 
Michael Donlan at 402-570-5103 or donlanmichaelj 
@gmail.com. Sponsored by Regnum Christi. 
 

November 11, 2023, Culture Changers 
Breakfast - Hear inspiring stories about students 
who’ve become pro-life because of Abortion Dialogue 
Academy programs. Senator Albrecht will be Emcee 
of the breakfast at St. Roberts Mainelli Center, in 
Omaha, NE. Please RSVP to connie.boesch@abortion 

Welcome to our New Parishioners:  

Donna Ashenfelter 

dialogueacademy.org. Table captain Mark Tate can be 
reached at 402-416-1277 or 1micha.6.6@g mail.com.    

 

Volunteer Help Needed - Catholic 
Social Services - is in need of a 
volunteer to help with Panera Bread 

donations. Duties include picking up donated bread from 
Panera at 61st & O on the 3rd & 4th Thurs. of the month. 
Bread is picked up when Panera closes at 9:00 p.m. & is 
brought to CSS at 23rd & O & processed. Visit csshope. 
org/volunteer for more info. 

 

Employment Opportunity - 
Kindergarten Teacher Opening - St. 
Patrick School in Lincoln has an 

immediate opening for a Kindergarten Teacher for the 
duration of the 2023-24 school year. Successful 
candidates will display a strong desire to collaborate 
with colleagues, students, & families. This individual 
must demonstrate flexibility, strong problem-solving 
skills, & willingness to work as a team! Current NE 
teaching certificate required. Salary based on education 
& experience. Candidates will be considered that are 
available immediately, or at semester starting Jan. 4, 
2023. Please contact Kristine-Placek@cdolinc.net for 
more info. & to apply! 
 

April 8-18, 2024, Holy Land Pilgrimage with Fr. 
Rand Langhorst - Join Fr. Rand of North Platte St. 
Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish for a Holy Land Pilgrimage 
departure city of Lincoln from April 8th-18th. Fr. Rand, 
who holds a degree in Travel & Tourism & Business, 
has worked with Tekton Ministries to make the trip 
more affordable & friendly to older pilgrims. To view 
the brochure, see pricing & learn more visit TektonMin 
istries.org & click "view pilgrimages"- scroll down to 
Holy Land April 8th from Lincoln & click to view 
details.  
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Support the Bulletin w/Ads - Call the rectory for  more info. at 402-474-4249 or cindyuhing@bsc.church 



 



 



 

Do not be afraid to be saints!   
Saint John Paul II 

 Kids ages 0-8th grade are invited to 
dress up as a saint and attend the 8:15 
a.m.  Holy Day Mass in costume.  

 After Mass the saints will process 
around the church, have a group photo 
taken, and be given a small holy gift.  

 Then head to the gym for a saintly party 
with games & treats!  

 Plenty of  simple, no sew costume ideas 
online! 

 Bring your kids & join in this holy cele-
bration! 

Blessed Sacrament 
All Saints’ Day Celebration! 

Sponsored by Knights of 

Columbus Council 11001 

Questions? Text or Call 

Family Directors Clem & 

Maggie Pella 

402-443-7343 

 



2023 14th Annual  
 
 

October Pro-Life 
Diaper Drive 

 

Sponsored by your Lincoln Diocesan Council of Catholic Women (LDCCW) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
\ 
 
 
 

                                   Benefiting Nebraska  

 
 

                                  Pro-Life organizations  

 
 

                                  &   
                                   Catholic Social Services  

 
 

                                   of Southern Nebraska 
 
 

                                                                         (which includes St. Gianna Program) 
                                                       
 
 

             October is 
                                                    Pro-Life Month! 

 
 
 

This is an opportunity for all of us to show support for the women that chose not to 
have an abortion and now needs our help in supporting that baby. Our goal is to collect 
over 90,000 diapers! 
 

We're requesting donations of sizes 5 & 6.  (Thanks to your previous generosity, we have an 
ample supply of the newborn, 1,2,3 & 4 diaper sizes.) Monetary donations accepted. Checks 
should by payable to LDCCW and mailed to: LDCCW, 3600 W Wittstruck Rd, Martell, NE 68404  

Your assistance is greatly needed and appreciated. 
 
 

Create a challenge within your CCD or between your grade school or high school classes. If 
you have questions, please contact Kay Wessel at (402) 817-8842. 

 
 
 

Supported by Spirit Catholic Radio Network 



Help Save Lives in Lincoln

Learn more, get involved, and sign up to pray 

40daysforlife.com/Lincoln

DATES:

SEPT. 27
TO

NOV. 5,  
2023

HOURS:

7:00 AM
TO

7:00 PM
DAILY

LOCATION:

PLANNED
PARENTHOOD

5631 S. 48TH ST.
LINCOLN

YOU CAN PROTECT MOTHERS AND CHILDREN 
by joining this worldwide mobilization to pray 
and fast for an end to abortion! 

THROUGH PRAYER AND FASTING, peaceful vigils 
and community outreach, 40 Days for Life has 
inspired 1,000,000 volunteers!

23,525
LIVES SAVED SINCE 2007

142
ABORTION CENTERS CLOSED

251
ABORTION WORKERS QUIT



radical 
solidarity

In the Gospel of John, shortly before he is to suffer 
his Passion, Jesus proclaims to his disciples: “I give 
you a new commandment: love one another. As I 
have loved you, so you also should love one another” 
(Jn 13:34). And it is love for one another that Jesus 
says will be the identifying characteristic of his 
disciples.

The Church’s entire social doctrine is guided 
by the fundamental principle that every human 
life has innate dignity and incomparable value: 
“Every human being is the object of God’s infinite 
tenderness, and he himself is present in their 
lives.”1 As disciples of Christ, we are called to make 
a sacrificial gift of ourselves for the sake of our 
neighbor, for “to love someone is to desire that 
person’s good and to take effective steps to secure 
it.”2

Fulfilling Christ’s command to love one another 
takes shape in our practice of solidarity. Solidarity 
is the means by which we put our love for others 
into action, making the good of others our own. 
Solidarity “is not a feeling of vague compassion 
or shallow distress at the misfortunes of so 
many people… On the contrary, it is a firm and 

persevering determination to commit oneself to the 
common good…to the good of all and of each 
individual, because we are all really responsible for 
all.”3 

In reaction to the overturning of Roe v. Wade, 
some areas of the country now protect the child in 
the womb, while others are doing all they can to 
increase access to abortion. At this critical moment, 
we have been entrusted with new opportunities 
and new responsibilities to build a civilization of 
authentic love. Our culture claims to offer women 
so-called “choice,” but ultimately abandons mothers 
to make tragic and painful decisions alone. We 
must lead the way in showing the alternative: “In 
firmly rejecting ‘pro-choice’ it is necessary to become 
courageously ‘pro woman,’ promoting a choice that is 
truly in favor of women. … The only honest stance, 

“I give you a new 
commandment: love one 
another. As I have loved 
you, so you also should 
love one another.” 
John 13:34



1 Pope Francis, Evangelii gaudium (The Joy of the Gospel), no. 274.
2 Pope Benedict XVI, Caritas in veritate (Charity in Truth), no. 7.
3 Pope John Paul II, Sollicitudo rei socialis (On Social Concern), no. 38.
4 Pope John Paul II, Crossing the Threshold of Hope, p. 207.

in these cases, is that of radical solidarity with the 
woman. It is not right to leave her alone.” 4

Experience shows that when a mother is 
supported, “she is even capable of heroism.”5 
Radical solidarity compels us to come alongside 
vulnerable mothers in profound friendship, 
compassion, and support for both them and their 

preborn children. It requires us to address the 
fundamental challenges that lead an expectant 
mother to believe she is unable to welcome the 
child God has entrusted to her. We must do all we 
can to provide mothers, children, and families with 
the support they need to flourish. This cannot be 
accomplished by laws or policy alone, but requires 
the continual transformation of our own hearts, 
recognizing in every person the face of Christ, and 
placing their needs before our own. 

Radical solidarity “refers to something more than 
a few sporadic acts of generosity. It presumes the 
creation of a new mindset.”6 A culture of radical 
solidarity “gets involved by word and deed in 
people’s daily lives… and it embraces human life, 
touching the suffering flesh of Christ in others.”7 
We each have our particular gifts, role, and 
obligation within the Body of Christ to help build 
a culture of life. We must honestly ask ourselves, 
“What radical, out-of-the-ordinary, actions have 
I taken to help a pregnant or parenting mother in 
need, or to proactively contribute to a culture of life 
in some other way?”

Inspired by Christ’s own example of love, may we 
“enter fully into the fabric of society, sharing the 
lives of all, listening to their concerns, helping 
them materially and spiritually in their needs, 
rejoicing with those who rejoice, weeping with 
those who weep.”8 May we work together to bring 
about a culture of life through radical, sacrificial, 
Christ-like love.

Scripture texts in this work are taken from the New American Bible, revised edition © 2010, 1991, 1986, 1970 Confraternity of Christian Doctrine, 
Washington, D.C. and are used by permission of the copyright owner. All rights reserved. Used with permission. Excerpts from Evangelii gaudium 
(The Joy of the Gospel), © 2013; Caritas in veritate (Charity in Truth), © 2009; and Sollicitudo rei socialis (On Social Concern), © 1987. Libreria Editrice 
Vaticana. Used with permission. All rights reserved. Pope John Paul II. 2005. Crossing the Threshold of Hope. Edited by Alfred A. Knopf. New York: Alfred 
A. Knopf, Inc. All rights reserved. Copyright © 2023, United States Conference of Catholic Bishops, Washington, D.C. All rights reserved. 

5 Pope John Paul II, Crossing the Threshold of Hope, p. 207.
6 Pope Francis, Evangelii gaudium (The Joy of the Gospel), no. 188.
7 Pope Francis, Evangelii gaudium (The Joy of the Gospel), no. 24.
8 Pope Francis, Evangelii gaudium (The Joy of the Gospel), no. 269.

Radical solidarity “refers 
to something more than 
a few sporadic acts of 
generosity.”
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To learn more about the call to radical solidarity—including ways that you can help support 
pregnant and parenting women in your community—visit respectlife.org/radical-solidarity.



 



 



12 miles, to Bee and return to St. Vincent’s – snacks at finish

Ride For Life

October 21st, 8 am
 St. Vincent de Paul, Seward NE 

8 am- Mass at St Vincent de Paul

8:45 am-Begin decade of rosary outside (muffins
and water available)

9 am- Begin Bike Ride

Registration: RSVP to aaronhd04@aol.com

1

2

3

Benefitting the
Women’s Care Center

Routes: 55 miles, to Bee, Dwight, Ulysses,
Seminary, and back to St. Vincent’s – food and
water at Ulysses4

12 miles, to Bee and return to St. Vincent’s –
snacks at finish5

$30 provides diapers and formula for 1 week for 1  baby

$84 provides counseling and an ultrasound, saving a baby

$250 provides parenting class and a stroller or crib 

$1000 support 1 mom and baby every month for 1 year 

Registration fee is monetary gift from
parish or sponsor



 



 

 

Sidewalk Advocacy Training 

Saturday, October 28th, 11:45am-6 PM 

Specific location in Lincoln provided upon registration. 

 

 

Learn how to be the hands and feet of Christ, offering loving,  

life-affirming alternatives to all present at Planned Parenthood of Lincoln, thereby 

eliminating demand and ending abortion in Lincoln. 

Please bring $15 training fee to cover cost of workbook and other SAFL-Lincoln expenses.  Snacks and 

drinks provided.  More details upon RSVP. 

Please register in advance: 

Contact Lisa McInerney: lisapal24@aol.com or 402-525-9360 

mailto:lisapal24@aol.com





